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    Full Board Meeting

Tuesday, March 6, 2012
Holiday Inn Holidome  -  Topeka, Kansas
The Holiday Inn’s Board Room was ready for arrival and set up at 10am.   Coffee was provided.
ATTENDANCE  
Officers:  Joan Dunn, Cammie Braden, Callie Benton, Jacki Himpel, Donna Anderson
Regional Directors: Kevin Lunsford, Bobbie McClellan, LaNell Keeler, Melissa Elliott, Mendy Howe, Hilary Koehn
Ex Officios:  Nancy Keel, Christina Jarkowski, Barbara Inman, Janet Newton  (Janet attended some over the lunch hour and at the end of the meeting.)

Absent: Barbara Goecke, Tiffini Carter
Joan Dunn welcomed the board members just after 11 am and made some housekeeping announcements.  The Agenda was presented with no additions or changes.   Joan had the members introduce themselves.  
Approval of Minutes from Jan. 25, 2012 GTM


The minutes were read by Donna.  Two corrections were made:  1. To the Executive Director’s Report  changed “website and/or website” to  “website and/or Facebook”  and  2. To the second paragraph about Visit Tracker the unnecessary word “out” was deleted.  It was moved by Callie Benton  & seconded by Kevin Lundford to approve the minutes as corrected.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Barbara was ill and not in attendance.  She and Christina have worked very hard getting everything on QuickBooks.   There were questions about the cost of this meeting.  It was estimated that hotel costs for March 6 will be $500 to $700.  Luncheon and mileage will be added to that.  We were uncertain if this amount is within the budget.

Nancy commented that she is encouraging Barbara to separate out monies that are designated and those that are undesignated.  All requests do take time and research.  Nancy also stressed that the training funds need to be spent down.  

By the June 20 Go To Meeting we will need to review the budget.  We would like a column added to the budget with the actual expenses to date shown.   Approving the Treasurer’s Report was tabled due to Barbara’s illness.

Discussion Items

Re: Training –
 1)The NW Region had wanted an Ellyn Satter presenter.  This would cost approx $5000. 
 2)Reflective Supervision training is wanted.  Peggy North Jones is willing to do training regionally at approx $1000 plus travel costs.  However since her father’s passing, Nancy has not communicated with her.   Board members wondered if Peggy knows the new curriculum and also if she could lead something for Parent Educator’s on the coaching method.  Nancy will check with Peggy North Jones to see if this is possible and when.  One suggestion is to do this regionally.  Another suggestion was to tie the training to Coordinator’s Annual State Meeting.  

3)Cammie knows of Jim Crider, from Lawrence, who leads reflective supervision training.  Again the board wants a trainer who knows PAT and will make it very appliciable for Coordinators and Parent Educators and be in compliance with the new curriculum.
Re: Annual State Coordinators Meeting

Joan stated that Janet would like to have 1 ½ days at the September meeting to have time for networking.  The meeting will be in Hays this year.   Joan mentioned Janet is looking at the week of Sept 10 or Sept 17 for the Coordinator’s Meeting.   The week of the 10th seems to be best for those present at this board meeting.   There was some discussion about a bus traveling to Hays with stops along the way, but no decision was made.
 After further discussion, it was by general consent that the Full KPATA Board would gather on the 10th for a 6pm dinner business meeting.  The board would conclude business on the morning of Sept 11.  The  Coordinator’s networking meeting would start after noon on the 11th.  On the evening of the 11th, the Annual KPATA membership meeting would be held.    Sept 12 would be the Coordinator’s Meeting which would conclude by 5pm.     One meal would be provided for Board members and hotel paid for two nights for the Full Board.   Callie moved these expenses be covered with the option for a Go To Meeting during the Annual KPATA Membership meeting, on Sept 11.  This was seconded by LaNell.  Motion carried.

Re: PAT Grants 

Janet joined the meeting.  The state PAT Grant will be “up” online very soon.  The format will be Survey Monkey, the same as the past few years.  Janet asked for opinion about requesting two budgets, one being level funded and one reflecting the 30% cut.   The grant is due Apr 27, however the budget will likely not be finalized until the second week of May.   After discussion, it was decided there are too many scenarios to do two budgets.
Re: PFS Data Collection

Janet stated there will not be the state wide data collection for PFS this fiscal year.   She is hopeful for July 1, 2012 or soon after.    She is also willing to do regional training for PFS data, using facilities that have the internet capabilities.   (Nancy Keel added that KELC will need the PFS information this year.)
Executive Director Report



KELC experienced a $8,581 cut (or 1.396%).  Programs were not cut because most programs cut some expenses from their budgets.   Please note these two corrections to Nancy’s written report:
1) Barbara Inman attends Kansas Health Literacy Advisory Council. 
2)Cammie Braden will serve on the Kansas Oral Health Advisory council.                                                                                                                                                           
Project Manager Report

Barbara Inman omitted that she attended the Governor’s Abuse conference on her written report.  She had a display and nearly all the information provided for distribution went out. 
Re: BreastFeeding - She has been working with Health Departments, La Leche League, and various other organizations to make these support groups happen.   Even if only one mother can attend a breastfeeding support group, it is worth it, because that mother needs the support.  
Re:  Nutrition & Fitness grant reports and photos are being sent in.  These final reports are due April 30, 2012.  The funding support of KPATA & United Methodist Health Ministry Fund are to be listed on publicity and any information provided (handouts).
Re: Block Fest – Twiga held a conference call and webinar.  They feel it is important to maintain trainers’ certification.   The requirement for continual trainings seems like a challenge for our state.  Kansas (KPATA) trained a fairly large group and those trainers have been training regionally in our state.  We were reminded that all KPATA owned Block Exhibits were purchased with KELC funds, therefore we should be sure to train KELC Partners as well as PAT staffs.
Per the agreement to use Holiday Inn space for the meeting, a lunch of sandwiches, chips, sodas, cookie and apple were provided.
Old Business

PAT Day – March 7, 2012




Jacki Himpel reminded all to be careful about parking in downtown Topeka.   Landon Building is close by the capitol. The room is not available until 8 am.   Sign In begins at 8:15 am with water and donuts provided.  The speakers begin at 8:30am.  Topeka PAT Advisory Board is providing the tissue boxes to give legislators.  Joan thanked Jacki for her work on this.

Web site Update





Callie Benton reminded us that pictures are needed for the website.  Photo releases are required.  A suggestion is  to note on event sign in sheets that photos will be taken and that by signing in, families grant a photo release, unless the family notes on the sheet otherwise.
Nancy Keel recommended that we hire Patty Robb to provide some additional training time for Callie and Christina.  Patty Robb is the designer of the website and works on an as needed basis.  Callie and Christina are able to do the day to day updating of the KPATA website.   Callie & Christina would like to have Patty build the KPATA registration page with an option to pay dues online.  (Another organization, Strategy, maintains the website at the rate of $50 per month.)   It was moved by Bobbie to allow up to 20 hours for Patty to train and design website changes this fiscal year (now through 6/30/12).   The second was made by Kevin.   The motion carried.    

Compare Survey Monkey at $17/month with Free Goggle Docs


Christiana Jarkowski conducted a sample survey of the Board members using Goggle Docs.  She showed the results of that survey and had a color print out of those results.  Donna moved we use Goggle Docs.  LaNell  seconded the motion and it carried.
Vote on paying VT for updates for KIDS #
Laura’s fee is $3000 for Visit Tracker to make the child information compatible with what Kansas needs to simplify getting the KIDS #.  It is very important to get the child’s legal name (seeing the birth  certificate, if possible).  Jacki moved this be paid from the KELC administration line.   Hilary seconded.
Nancy attempted to call Laura to find out if this could be done fairly quickly*.  The motion carried.    Kevin suggested we might consider having persons go through the DQC training.  We would at least know or understand the jargon used.  *Following the meeting we found out- via Nancy & Laura- this change may be done in three weeks or around the end of the month of March.   
New Business
Update By-Laws before next election of board positions
    
Cammie Braden made the board aware that the Bylaw Nomination procedures were not followed (unintentionally) last summer/fall.  Another concern with the Bylaws is that the term of directors, should have us electing about equal numbers each year.    Due to some health resignations & individuals moving this has gotten off track.   Cammie saw a couple of options

1- Extend some position terms now.     OR
2- Extend positions terms for the future.
Callie moved that we make a bylaw change to have the KPATA membership vote on the officers.   Hilary seconded.   After discussion the motion was withdrawn.
It was decided that help is needed with rewriting the bylaws.  Janet N suggested we might have them aligned with KAEYC’s bylaws .  Cammie will oversee that the bylaws are re-written prior to the April 25 Go To meeting, where they will be reviewed.    Then the revised bylaws can go out to the regional directors at least 15 days prior to the June Full Board Meeting for their review.
Decide on spending limits for budget lines   -  This was tabled for a later meeting.




Three Year Regional Training Plans



Janet shared the template that she developed.  Board members should talk about this at regional meetings and find out what training is wanted and/or needed.  The hope is we will then be thinking more future oriented regarding Training in the state.
Next Full Board Quarterly Meeting –  will be a Go To Meeting on June 20 at 10am.   

The setting of time and day of future meetings will be discussed later.  
At 4:25pm, Callie moved and LaNell seconded a motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.
Submitted by 

Donna Anderson,

KPATA Board Secretary
